My dear Bro:

I would have written to you half a dozen letters, but for the heavy pressure of work, during the past session. Every kind word from you has been gladly received and appreciated. Always write to me with the same freedom and friendly regard and you need never doubt my friendship and confidence.

I send the enclosed bills in accordance with your wishes. We are at this time in need of all funds due the College to pay for necessary repairs put upon the building during the past vacation. Please remit by check or reference letter. Emma is prosecuting her studies with unusual perseverance. I require her to take all the exercise essential to health and I am pleased to find that if to date she has been entirely exempt from sickness. Indeed we have had not one single case of sickness since the session began—one month ago—among over 150 young ladies! This is an extraordinary record as to health. Can you not come answer us during the year. We will be delighted to welcome you at any time. Give my love to all at home. The peace of God be with you.

Sincerely yours

W.G. Starr.